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January 31, 2019 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC COMMENT HEARING 

(Set for Tuesday, February 5, 2019, at 6 p.m.) 

RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Puget Sound Energy  

Dockets UE-180899 and UG-180900 (Consolidated) 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

On November 7, 2018, Puget Sound Energy (PSE or Company) filed with the Washington 

Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) revisions to its currently effective Tariff 

WN U-60, Tariff G, Electric Service in Docket 180899 and revisions to its currently effective 

Tariff WN U-2, Natural Gas Service, in Docket UG-180900. PSE describes this filing as an 

expedited rate filing (ERF).The Commission suspended the as-filed tariffs and set the matters for 

hearing. 

On November 30, 2018, the Commission entered Order 03, Prehearing Conference Order; Notice 

of Hearing (Order 03), which established a procedural schedule, including, among other things, 

an evidentiary hearing set for March 20, 2019. Order 03 allowed for a public comment hearing to 

be scheduled at a later date.  

On January 18, 2019, Commission staff (Staff) filed a letter informing the Commission that the 

parties had reached a settlement in principle, and that settlement was filed on January 30, 2019. 

On January 22, 2019, the Commission entered Order 04, which suspended the existing 

procedural schedule, canceled the evidentiary hearing, and granted the parties’ request to proceed 

on a paper record, with the exception of a public comment hearing. The Commission now 

establishes the time and place for a public comment hearing to provide members of the public 

with an opportunity to present oral comments to the Commission. The Commission will accept 

written comments until the record in this proceeding is closed. 

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE That a public hearing in this matter will be held on 

Tuesday, February 5, 2019, beginning at 6 p.m., in the Commission’s Hearing Room 206, 
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second floor, 1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW, Olympia, Washington. The Commission 

will begin taking comments from members of the public at 6:00 p.m., ending no later than 7:30 

p.m. 

RAYNE PEARSON 

Administrative Law Judge 


